Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order 8pm on December 11"". Board members
present were Steve, Emery, Brenda, Karen and Denise. Along with town members Gloria Brooks, Cheryl,
April and Dale McVicker and Bill and Jennifer Leggit.

It was made known that this meeting was being recorded.
Agenda was approved as presented by Steve with a 2™ by Emery.
Secretaries report was read and approved as read by Brenda with a 2" by Emery.

Treasurers report beginning balance was $56,781.75 with deposits of $30,425.23 and bills of $22,804.43
leaving an ending balance of $64,466.85. Treasurer’s report approved by Steve with a 2™ by Emery.

Approved and paid bills
Supervisors Report
1. Road Signs-NA

2. Road Report-All Roads have been upgraded. Steve spoke with Bernie Birkenholz regarding the
possibility of his business doing grading for the town currently his grader is spoken for at this
time. They also talked about the McKinley pit being opened up for gravel next spring,

3. Meetings-NA
Correspondence-Went through
Old Business

1. Steve has made contact with Janine again she is willing to sell the land up to the fence. She did
suggest that the town make another proposal. A meeting with all concerned parties will be put
together to discuss this. This meeting will be set for a future date.

2. Hand Pump-Emery did call Brunner’s they will come out and abandon the pump and dismantle
it. We are looking at possible March before this is done. Emery will get a quote on how much
this is going to cost.

New Business

1. Stove at the community center they have received a donation to purchase a new stove but the
company they are purchasing it from needs the check to come from the town. The community
Center wrote the town a check in return,

2. 2024/2025 Poll workers a list of potential poll workers was submitted to the board. Board
approved the list.

Residence Concerns
1. Gloria asked if the roads can be sanded for the bus route. Steve will make sure this happens.

Next meeting was set for January 8" at 8pm



